
Headlines
Dear Parents and Carers

As we approach the half term break we can

look back in satisfaction at successfully

opening full time, with students who are

nearly all coping well with the return to

school and less disruption than expected

caused by COVID-19. Once again, I would

like to thank the staff, students and parents for

all of their support in completing a very

successful half term.

I really enjoyed attending the Charity Cup
presentations this week. Congratulations to
Grey-Thompson House!

I hope you have a good rest over the holiday. I
am hoping that Year 11 will be able to
manage to balance rest and revision and we
look forward to welcoming you back after the
break.

Alan Henshall

Headteacher
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Forthcoming Parent 
Consultations

Year 10 Virtual Parents’ Evening is on

Wednesday 18 November from 5pm – 8pm.

Parents’ appointments will open at 8pm on

Thursday 22 October and close at 10pm on

Thursday 5 November.

Year 9 Virtual Parents’ Evening is on

Thursday 26 November from 5pm – 8pm.

Parents’ appointments will open at 8pm on

Tuesday 3 November and close at 10pm on

Monday 16 November.

Reporting Student Absence:

When you call in for absence, please 

use our dedicated 24 hour absence 

line: 01582 714049 or e-mail us at 

absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk

Further to the email which was sent to

parents on 15 October, please may we

remind you of the following school rules

regarding uniform during the colder months:

• Students are not permitted to wear coats

inside the school buildings. To keep

warm, we ask students to wear layers of

undergarments (t-shirts/vests) that are not

visible beneath the normal school

uniform.

• Coats may be worn to and from school

and at break and lunchtimes only (outside

of the school buildings).

• When in their PE kit, students may wear

warm garments over their kit but these

must be black or red only, or their school

jumper and blazer.

• Black skins or leggings may be worn

under PE shorts or skorts; tracksuit

bottoms are also acceptable - these must

be black.

Reminder about Uniform

Super-Curriculum
Students: Remember to challenge

yourselves at home by using the super-

curriculum. So many exciting learning

opportunities to help you

achieve mastery in

your favourite subjects.

http://www.roundwoodpark.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Roundwood-Park-School/168381959856611
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/roundwood-park-mobile-app/
mailto:absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/super-curriculum/


Payments

Vacancies

Any current vacancies are published on our

website. Please follow the link below:

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/

Residential Trips:

Jay Peaks Ski Trip 2021 has been 

POSTPONED.

New dates are Sat 2nd April – Sun 10th April 

2022.

There are limited spaces available.

For further information please contact 

c.manton@roundwoodpark.co.uk

Available spaces will be allocated on a first 

come, first served basis. Full details are 

available on our website:

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/trips-visits/

Miss Manton, Trip Coordinator

Please also follow us on 

Facebook & Twitter

@RPSCREATIVE; @RPSPE; 

@RPS_Pastoral; @RPSCAREERS

Or download the Roundwood Park mobile 

app to keep up to date with our news.

Important Dates

Year 7

Year 8

Year 9

Date Event

28 January 2021 Parent Consultation 

Evening (Virtual)

Date Event

26 November 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening (Virtual)

4 March 2021 Options Evening 

(Virtual)

Year 10
Date Event

18 November 2020 Parent Consultation 

Evening (Virtual)

Date Event

21 January 2021 Parent Consultation 

Evening (Virtual)

Year 12
Date Event

18 March 2021 Parent Consultation 

Evening (Virtual)

Date Event

8 July 2021 Parent Consultation 

Evening (Virtual)

Year 11

Music Lessons

A reminder that instrumental music lessons

are available with our school’s music

provider, Hertfordshire Music Service. If

you haven’t applied for lessons already, all

the information you need to book is available

at http://www.hertsmusicservice.org.uk/regi

steronline. HMS tutors will be teaching face

to face or online and every effort has been

taken to ensure both tutors and students are

kept safe in line with guidance available.

Please visit the RPS website for 

information including: RPS Calendar

Letters Home Daily Bulletin Latest News

Trips & Visits PE News Vacancies

RPS_HouseSystem

https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/
mailto:c.manton@roundwoodpark.co.uk
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/trips-visits/
https://twitter.com/creative_rps
https://twitter.com/RPSPE
https://twitter.com/RPS_Pastoral
https://twitter.com/RPSCAREERS
http://www.hertsmusicservice.org.uk/registeronline
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/school-calendar/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/letters-home/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/daily-bulletin/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/general-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/trips-visits/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/pe-news/
https://roundwoodpark.co.uk/vacancies/
https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem


COVID-19
Keeping students and staff  safe

If your child or someone in your household gets a POSITIVE Covid-19 test result, please

email us immediately at positivecovidtest@roundwoodpark.co.uk

This email address is dedicated to positive results only and will be monitored during

school hours, evenings and weekends. This will help us quickly contact the necessary

Public Health officials and communicate and advise those families or staff members

concerned, keeping everyone safe and helping to prevent the spread of the virus.

We urge you to continue to take a cautious approach, should your child/ren start to

show symptoms that could be Covid-19 or a cold, rather than sending them into school.

We believe by taking a cautious approach we have a much better chance of keeping the

school open to as many students as possible, so that when your child is better the school

is open for them to return to.

The flow chart below may help you to navigate the difficult decision of whether to book

a Covid-19 test, see a doctor, cautiously keep your child at home to monitor their

symptoms closely or send them to school.

If your child displays any one of the Covid-19 symptoms, get them a swab test and

inform the school immediately by reporting their absence to

absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk

mailto:positivecovidtest@roundwoodpark.co.uk
mailto:absence@roundwoodpark.co.uk


Sixth Form News

It has been quite a blistering couple of weeks
for Year 13s who are applying for university
places through UCAS. We have had another
bumper year of students applying for
Oxbridge, Meds, Vets and Dentistry courses
with 26 sending by the 15th October
deadline. In total 56 students have sent their
applications off and we hope to hit 60 before
half term. As a school we work really hard to
get students to put their UCAS applications
in early. This usually means our students get
their offers more quickly and in many cases
receive a more favourable offer than those
who apply later in the year.
So far 22 students have had offers from
universities such as Exeter, York, Leeds and
Bristol. Very well done to all those who have
sent off their applications and to those
working hard to do so this week!

Mr R Mercel, Head of Year 13

Senior Citizens Gift Giving Event
We are very sad that we are unable to invite
our local Senior Citizens to our annual
Christmas party this year. However, we don’t
intend to forget them this festive season.
Our Year 12 students will be paying them a
socially distanced visit to wish them a very
Merry Christmas on behalf of all of us at
Roundwood Park School. After half term we
will be asking parents, staff and local
businesses to donate a small gift that would
be appropriate under the current Covid
restrictions. Gifts must be new. If you have
anything you would like to donate please
send it into school with your son/daughter
after half term and ask them to put it in the
box that will be provided for each year
group.

Many thanks!

Our Year 12s have made a great start to Games
this half term, throwing themselves into
football, table tennis, netball and badminton.
We know that exercise strengthens muscles,
keeps bones strong and improves skin, but
there are other benefits of exercise such as
increased relaxation, better sleep and mood
and strong immune function to name but a few!
All of these benefits are particularly useful for
our Sixth Formers as they balance the stresses
of their new courses, alongside juggling family,
friends and often work.

Mrs F Bridgman, Head of Year 12

At Roundwood Park Sixth Form – we love the 

Rule of 8
8 hours working, 8 hours sleeping and 

8 hours for yourself! 
Half term revision can seem overwhelming, 

but breaking it down into manageable 
chunks, whilst ensuring there’s enough time 
for relaxation and recuperation is often the 

key! Maintaining good systems, putting 
devices away and reflecting with 3 positives 

from the day can be beneficial to all!

Year 12 Games







HOUSE NEWS

Please follow our House twitter pages to keep updated with all  our weekly events: 

RPS_HouseSystem

https://twitter.com/RPS_HouseSystem








Tickets available from the online ticket portal 
https://thelittleboxoffice.com/harpendentownfc/

https://thelittleboxoffice.com/harpendentownfc/












 

 

 

Family Lives Helpline 
Free* confidential helpline for advice, information and support on any aspect 

of parenting and family life.  

0808 800 2222 
 Mon-Fri 9am-9pm Sat-Sun 10am–3pm 

Through life’s ups and downs, we’re with you, all the way 

www.familylives.org.uk 

askus@familylives.org.uk 

15-17 The Broadway, Hatfield, Hertfordshire, AL9 5HZ  

* From landlines and most mobile networks. 

Do you like helping and talking to people? 
Do you have a few hours a week to spare? 

Thinking about volunteering? 
 

Our volunteers are a lifeline to many families going through a difficult time. Become a 
Helpline Volunteer and enjoy the experience of helping others as well as improving your 
own wellbeing. If you are good at listening and can spare a few hours a week, we want to 
hear from you. Full training is provided, you can volunteer from home if you have a PC 
and good internet connection or at our local branch based in Old Hatfield in Herts.  

Email us at suebe@familylives.org.uk  for more information. 
Visit us at www.familylives.org.uk. 

 




